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Dr Moss and Partners – Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the meeting held 28th February 2017, Westcliffe Hall at Kairos Church

Present:
Practice Representation
Chris Watson, Business Manager (present at start of meeting)
Claire Saunders, Patient Services Manager

Dr M Leach, Senior Partner



Dr M Bray, Partner



Sister Jean Croft, Nurse Manager



Group Members



Philippa Bogle
Joanna Barker

John Harrison
Don Robinson

Steve Chapman

Elaine Flanagan

Alistair Hamilton

Malcolm Bottomley
Welcome and Introduction

Claire Saunders thanked everyone for coming, we did around the room introductions with all present
Actions from the last meeting November 2016
· PRG suggestion box at each site – not actioned as felt needed further discussion – we felt this was a really good idea and will be implemented

Friends and Family – suggested that these questionnaires should be better distributed around the practice. Have tried leaving forms with a pen/clipboard in waiting areas – have seen an increase in numbers of forms completed at branch sites but not at Kings Road

· It was suggested that we move the hand gel closer to the sign in reception – checked around building and all hand gels have signage in the vicinity

· How would you like to be contacted by the practice? This has been added to the TV screen in reception at Kings Road. Recently patients with mobile phone numbers have been contacted via our new messaging system

· Health hints and tips on website – there is information regarding seasonal topics as well as links to patient.co.uk

· Medication and Prescribing – posters in the waiting area regarding reducing NHS waste due to over prescribing OTC meds 
Practice Update

· IPlato texting service – implemented this service as per previous minutes, recent text was sent out to patients to validate telephone contact numbers
· Diabetes recall/management – as a group we discussed the possibility of doing anniversary recalls (birth month). Jean Croft to update at the next meeting regarding where we are with rolling out the new system for recalls
· Dr Bray now only working Monday, Tuesday

· Dr Rebecca Posadzki (GP Registrar) has now moved on to HDH and we now have Dr Sarah Parsonage (2 years) and Dr James Robin (6/12 remaining). Welcome to the team.

· Medical Student currently at practice and recently had work experience student. Also have a Administration Apprentice - training

· Long term locums – Dr Mary Wilson, Dr Anna Greaves and Dr John Featherstone

· Dementia forward still come into the practice once a week. Carer’s resource are no longer doing this but still have a good relationship with them
New Items Discussed

· It was raised that it is sometimes difficult to access Online Services through our website. Advised this can be easily reset by contacting the surgery provided that registration has already been carried out. In order to register patients must present at reception with ID – see website for more details

· Appointments online – it is felt that not all appointments are available to book in advance online. Explained that we can only publish a proportion of the appointments available online as some are held back for on the day emergencies, the appointment system requires careful monitoring and is complex – Claire Saunders to check that we are releasing sufficient slots and that there is no problem with the process

· Prescribing – discussed options for repeat prescribing, some members of the group were not aware that items can be ordered through a pharmacy as a “managed repeat”. We discussed why there is still a requirement for green FP10 prescriptions as well as the electronic prescriptions that go direct to pharmacy. Controlled drugs must be done on a green prescription. It is unlikely that this process will change. 

We discussed the difference between generic and branded drugs and that sometimes the medication dispensed can vary from month to month from the same pharmacy – explained that this is out of our hands as pharmacies source their stock from different places and obviously cost is a factor. 

· We discussed the new INR system that we are going to implement, which will enable better monitoring of our warfarin patients. Discussed the pros and cons of moving from the old pharmacist led INR to inhouse service
Meet the PRG Chair

· Philippa Bogle Introduced herself to the group and explained why she agreed to become chair and why it is important to her to get involved. 
Table Exercise

We have recently contacted everyone on the PRG list to validate email addresses (and have written to anyone who didn’t have a valid email address to check they still wish to be on the group). There is a link on the website to PRG and a notice board at Kings Road Surgery, as well as a slide on the TV screen in reception at Kings Road asking for patients interested in joining the group to let us know!

We are looking to swell the numbers but what do we want to achieve from the group?

We worked in small groups to answer the question,  How do you want the group to work? 
This was discussed around a couple of large tables in groups and the following suggestions were made:

· Raise the profile of the group  with advertising

· Patient specific groups – invite young mums for example to come along and get involved, could we work with external organisations and groups such as Slimming World, exercise classes, etc?

· Arrange events for specific groups – such as first aid for new mums, as a way to encourage different patient demographics in the group

· Shiny well printed newsletter? Quality marketing materials to encourage patients to join

· Possible doorstep advertising?

· Design bright posters and promote the group in-house

· Ensure that all Practice Staff are fully engaged to promote the group and invite new members

· Accept virtual/online members as some patients may be unable to attend meetings due to prior commitments, disabilities, etc

· Assign specific roles within the group – we have the chair but who is the Secretary? Marketing? PR? 

· Members of the group could come into the practice to speak to patients and encourage new members

· A late suggestion to arrange a colouring/design a poster competition for local children to participate in over the Easter Holidays. Could ask them to design a poster saying “Join our PPG” “Our PPG Needs YOU” etc? Practice to arrange a small prize for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place and would be good PR as well as a way to engage with younger families
Actions

· Update posters in the practice promoting the PPG

· Promote competition
· To confirm an agreed method of contact for within the group ( how do members contact Philippa?)

· Collate a list of roles for within the group to be discussed and nominated at next meeting

· Confirm speakers for next meetings, CCG Communications Team provisionally  booked for next meeting to discuss local health community and how it all fits together

· Look at PR and promotional opportunities
Suggested date for next meeting TBC
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